
 

 

 
 
 
 

Anderton with Marbury Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 28 September 
in Anderton Village Hall at 7pm 

 
1) Attendance 
Councillors Bullock, R Hynes and Walmsley were present with CWAC councillor            
L Gibbon and 10 members of the public. Apologies were received from councillors 
Byram, P Wright and CWAC councillor N Wright. 
 
2) New councillors O Hynes and M Green completed their declarations of 
interest and acceptance of office forms and were co opted onto the parish council.  
 
3) As the councillors lived in the parish they all had personal interests. 
 
4) There were no public submissions 
 
5)  Minutes of Meetings held on 27 July 2015 
Resolution 1 28.09.15 : Council approved the minutes of the meeting held on 27 July 
2015 as being a true record of that meeting. 
 Proposed Cllr Hynes        seconded Cllr Walmsley               Voting Unanimous 
 
6) Clerks report 
 

 The hedges at Soot Hill had been cut. 

 Planters- the Chairman was identifying suitable locations but volunteers 
would be needed to plant and maintain them. 

 A further meeting between councillors and CWAC Highways was planned for 
30 September 

 A response had been sent to CWAC councillor Gibbon regarding the 3 most 
important issues for the parish 

o Speeding 
o Pedestrian access at the Hollows 
o Improvements to the village hall 

 

 The Chairman had attended a police commissioners meeting and had raised 
the issues of speeding and the Marbury Lane layby 

  

7) Correspondence 
 

 Councillors noted numerous emails from CWAC 

 Councillors decided not to purchase speed limit stickers to be placed on 
wheelie bins 

 
8) Finance 
Resolution 2 28.09.15 The following payments and receipts were agreed, proposed 
Cllr Walmsley       Seconded   Cllr M Green                 voting unanimous 
 

 VAT reimbursement £420.32 income 

 £198.24 Cllr R Hynes one year’s expenses for producing newsletters 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Resolution 3 28.09.2015 Councillors noted that the auditors annual return had not 
ticked the box stating that the parish council had no trust funds 
 
Resolution 4 28.09.2015 Councillors approved the grant application for placing 
official documents on the website to conform with the new transparency 
requirements. The grant should enable the website to become more visible to search 
engines and hence residents. 
 

 The balance in the accounts as at 18 September was £11984.74 
 

9) Planning 

 The Clerk had sent comments to CWAC regarding the dropped curb and 
replacement fence at 60 Marbury Road 

 
10) CWAC Councillor L Gibbon introduced herself to councillors and residents 
and assured them she was available to assist them. 
 

 
 
11) Date of next meeting 30 November 2015 at 7pm. The meeting closed at 
7.25pm to enable the Memorial Hall committee meeting to take place.  


